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The off ic ial  newslet ter  of  the  Wisconsin Chapter 

Model  A Ford Club of  America  

Volume 62, Issue 10 

October 2021 Wheeling the A 

For more info log onto www.wichaptermafca.com 

Photos by Bob Schmiechen 



 

2022 MEMBERSHIP DUES RENEWAL NOTICE 
All members must send the renewal notice to the club secretary at the address listed below 

 by December 31, 2021. 
Please make sure you complete the attached form and return it with your dues. 

There is considerable savings for the club if you elect to receive your 
newsletter via the internet. 

 

Dues: $20.00 receiving the newsletter & roster via the INTERNET. 
               $40.00 receiving the newsletter & roster via FIRST CLASS MAIL. 

 

Make checks payable to: Wisconsin Chapter MAFCA 
 

Mail your payment with the attached form to: 
Dave Huenink – Club Secretary 
W326 S8815 Stone Brook Pass 
Mukwonago, Wisconsin 53149 

 
If your dues are not paid by December 31st, 2021, your name will not appear in the Wisconsin 

Chapter Roster and you WILL NOT RECEIVE THE NEWSLETTER UNTIL YOUR DUES ARE PAID! 
__________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
I wish to receive my newsletter via internet $20.00 __________ 
 
I wish to receive my newsletter via US Mail $40.00__________ 
 
Please print legibly, so all your information can be processed correctly 
 
NAME:_______________________________________________________________________ 
 
ADDRESS:_____________________________________________________________________ 
 
CITY:_________________________________________________________________________ 
 
PHONE:________________________ EMAIL ADDRESS:_________________________________ 
 
Ford Model A CARS OWNED:________________________________________________________ 
Please note:  Only list your Model A Fords 
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Technical Advisor   

Mike Quam  Ph:  414-491-3191 

Pete Stauber Ph:  414-352-0438 

Board of Directors 2021 

President:  

Mike Quam 414-491-3191 

preswichapter@gmail.com 

Vice President & Sunshine:  

Karen Schmiechen   262-544-5005     

vpwichapter@gmail.com  

Secretary:  

Dave Huenink  262-719-1056    

secretarywichapter@gmail.com   

Treasurer:  

Steve Lewis   262-573-9821   

treasurerwichapter@gmail.com   

Event Coordinator: 

Mark Ackermann    414-477-6302  

outdoorwichapter@gmail.com 

Volunteers for 2021 

Editor: Sue Quam 414-491-3260 

wheelingthea@yahoo.com  

Website Administrator:   Sue Quam  

414-41-3260  wheeingthea@yahoo.com 

Tool Keeper: Bill Storey  262-338-0452 

Distribution: Marilyn Brojanac 

262-252-4340  brojanac64@gmail.com  

Lorraine Schultz  262-251-3043 

Sunshine:  Karen Schmiechen   262-544-5005     

vpwichapter@gmail.com  

Club Photographer:  

Video Librarian:  Art and Sue Blazek 

ablazek@wi.rr.com (262) 538-4474  

Club Historians: Bob & Karen Schmiechen    

262-544-5005     

Paid Advertising: Steve & Debbie Lewis 

262-573-9821  steve-n-deb@charter.net 

Swap Meet Committee:   

Vicki Cooper-  (262) 337-0426  

vscooper1@gmail.com   

Jeana Angelini-  jangelini69@yahoo.com  

Find us on line 

www.wichaptermafca.com 

And on Facebook at  

WI Chapter MAFCA 

Send Correspondence to : 

WI Chapter MAFCA 

PO Box 26006 

Wauwatosa, WI 53226-0006 

Phone # (414) 446-7032 
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Advanced Timing Events for 2021 
 

 

Oct. 24 Fall Spooktacular Tour - Dennis & Vicki Cooper 

Nov. 14 Indoor Meeting - Pizza & Fellowship following meeting 

Nov. 21 Waukesha Christmas Parade - Dave & Linda Huenink 

Dec. 12 Christmas Party/Indoor Meet - Karen Schmiechen 

2022 Happy New Year 

Jan. 9, 2022 Custard Social/Indoor Meeting 

Jan. 16, 2022  Annual Banquet– Schmiechens and Hueninks 

Feb. 13 Indoor Meeting 

March 13 Indoor Meeting 

Club Mission Statement  
It is the intent of the Wisconsin Chapter to serve as a medium of exchange of ideas, information, and 
materials for admirers of the Model A Ford and Model A era fashions; to help those admirers be-
come better acquainted; and to maintain among its members the spirit of good fellowship and social-
ity through sponsored activities including the use of the Model A and family participation. 

 
Remember All Indoor 
Meetings Will Be At: 

 
Greenfield Park  

Lutheran Church 
1236 S. 115

th
 Street 

West Allis, Wisconsin, 
53214 
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We’re working on having a spooktacular event  

October 24th 
Looking for a spooktacular time, join us for a tour to the Gales haunted barn in 

Hartford for spookgetti lunch. Feel free to bring your favorite slimey or spooky 

dish to share. Costumes are optional but encouraged as it will be more fun 

with them. We will have some activities for the young and young at heart.  

 

Meet us at Hardee's N101 WI-83 Delafield at 10:00 a.m. Sunday October 24, 

2021 

 

If you can't make it for the tour but would like to join the party you may call or text me for the ad-

dress.  

 

Vicki Cooper 262-337-0426 

 

Please note an address change: 
 

Jan Klager 

700 Quinlan Dr  Apt. 142 

Pewaukee, WI  53072 

November 14th Indoor Meeting 1:30 p.m. 

Pizza and Beverages after the meeting 

 

Remember All Indoor Meetings are at 

Greenfield Park Lutheran Church 

1236 S. 115th Street 

West Allis, Wisconsin, 53214 
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MIKE’S REPAIR SERVICE 

Model A Ford and Early Mustang  

Parts and Service 
 
 

Mike Quam, Owner 

16130 W. Top-O-Hill Dr. 

New Berlin, WI 53151 

                   

414-491-3191                sonic05gt@yahoo.com 

Waukesha Christmas Parade  
November 21, 3:15 p.m. 

                       
The club will be participating (with our cars) in the 59th 

Waukesha Christmas Parade.  As in years past, we will 

decorate our cars in the Christmas spirit to celebrate the 

season.   There is a rumor that Santa will be in attendance 

and will be checking on his list to see who has been 

naughty or nice.  The parade will take place on Sunday, 

November 21
th
 at 4:00 p.m.  What “A” great opportunity to 

bring out our “A’s” one last time before we put them to bed for the long winter. The weather at the 

parade has been in our favor nearly every year.   

The parade starts at 4:00 p.m. so we will plan on lining up at 3:15 p.m.  This will give us plenty of 

time to decorate our cars, look at the other participants floats and listen to the bands play some sea-

sonal music.   For those interested in driving to the parade together, we will meet at Culvers Restau-

rant at 1720 Hwy 164 at 2:45 p.m. for some hot chocolate before we head to the parade.  The res-

taurant is on the Hwy 164 by-pass just south of Moorland Road by all the car dealerships on the east 

side of Waukesha.    If you have any questions, please feel free to give Dave or Linda a call at 262-

719-1056. 

We look forward to seeing you there!!!                                                        

Dave and Linda Huenink!!    
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Save the Date! 

Sunday, December 12th 

Annual Club Christmas Party 

Details in next month’s newsletter 

Hosts:  Karen & Bob Schmiechen 

Santa’s helpers:  Art & Sue Blazek, Randy & Ellen Kind 

 

INDOOR EVENT HOSTS NEEDED for Jan., Feb., and March.  
CONTACT MARK ACKERMANN  To sign up 
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Sunshine Report by Karen Schmiechen 

September report for the October newsletter, 2021 
 

Sadly, 42-year member, age 95, Gerald (Jerry) Flynn passed away September 9th.  Visitation was September 

16th at St. Teresa of Calcutta.  A donation to the Richfield Historical Society has been made in his name.  

Note from the family:  Jerry is at peace now and happy again reunited with his wife, Mary "Toots".  Jerry was 

such an active member in the Model A Ford Club for over 40 years and enjoyed the many friends and memo-

ries made over those years. One of Jerrys most prized possessions was his yellow Model A Ford Club Ford 

jacket. 
 

Jerrold Robert "Jerry, J.R., Loose Lug Nuts" Manning, former member passed away August 19.  Jerry did 

writings and drawings in our club newsletter many years ago. 
 

Ken Vodak, of the Wisconsin Region MARC, passed away on August 30th.  Ken's last time at the Reunion 

was in 2013. 
 

On a happier note, Jo Lene Jannsen has become Great Grandma to twin boys, Caden and Beckett.  Grand-

daughter Kelsey (mom) and boys are doing well.   Congratulations! 
 

Please notify Karen Schmiechen with all your sunshine needs at 262-544-5005 or email vpwichap-

ter@gmail.com 
 

"In this life we cannot do great things. We can only do small things with great love."  

-Mother Teresa 
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Makes a 
great gift 

NEW APPARAL IS HERE for 
fall and christmas 

Go to: https://www.geigerlogoapparel.com/wimodelafordclub/shop/home  

to order products.  Store is open until Dec. 10th. 

The link is also on the club website at wichaptermafca.com under “Apparel”  

 

https://www.geigerlogoapparel.com/wimodelafordclub/shop/home
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 MAFCA Wisconsin Chapter Meeting Minutes 

Board Meeting September 12, 2021 

Board Members Present:  Mike Quam, Dave 

Huenink, Karen Schmiechen, Mark Ackermann, 

Steve Lewis   

 

The meeting was called to order at 6:58 p.m. 

  

President – Mike – The Board received the typi-

cal correspondences. 

 

Vice President / Sunshine –Karen – Nothing to 

report. Jerry Flynn passed away 

 

Secretary – Dave - A motion was made by Ka-

ren and seconded by Mark to accept the minutes 

from the August 15th, 2021 Board meeting.  The 

motion was put to a vote and it carried. The club 

has one hundred and sixty-one current members 

as of this meeting. Mary Kosalos’s family asked 

to cancel her membership. 

 

Treasurer –Steve – The treasurer’s report was 

given. A motion was made by Dave and second-

ed by Karen to accept the treasurer’s report.  

The motion was put to a vote and it carried.   

Several bills were turned in.  Dave made a mo-

tion to pay the bills and it was seconded by Ka-

ren. It was put to a vote and it carried. 

 

Event Coordinator – Mark – There are two out-

door tours left this year – September 26th and 

October 24.  Indoor hosts are needed for No-

vember, January, February and March of the up-

coming indoor season.  A discussion was held 

regarding the October 24 tour.  A certificate of 

insurance from the club was requested by the 

facility the club is going too.  It was given to 

them. Dave will investigating a new insurance 

carrier for the club and will report back to the 

Board. 

 

Old Business – An update was given on the 

banquet.  The plans are progressing well. 

New Business – Jan and Wally Klager 

purchased a Model A picture years ago 

called “A Christmas Leave”.  Jan wants to 

donate it to the club to be used as a fund 

raiser.  A discussion was held and the 

thought was to hold an auction for it at the 

banquet.  However, the Board wants fur-

ther information from Jan regarding the 

donation before proceeding forward. 

 

The October 9th, 2021 meeting has been 

changed to October 8th, 2021 at 7:00 p.m.  

 

A motion was made by Karen and second-

ed by Steve to end the meeting.  The mo-

tion was put to a vote and it carried.  The 

meeting was adjourned at 7:40 p.m. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Dave Huenink 

MAFCA – Wisconsin Chapter Secretary 

 

These minutes have not yet been ap-

proved by the Board of Directors 

Club Photographer position is open.  If you’re 

interested lease contact any board member.  

 For those with smart phones 

take pictures when you can 

and email them to Sue at 

wheelingthea@yahoo.com  

Thank you 
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Presidents message: 

Robert G. Saur, D.D.S., S.C. 

12720 North Avenue 

Brookfield, WI 53005 

Family Dentistry 

262-785-1499 

Fax 262-785-0282 

Senior Discount 

Hi All 

As we approach our last tour of the season it's hard to believe the touring season is 

almost behind us. We had some great activities again this year, thanks to all that 

hosted them for us.   

As we approach the end of the year it's time again for the question “will you consider running for the 

board of directors?”.  The nominations will close at the end of the business meeting in December so 

if you are interested in a board position please contact me or any board member before the Decem-

ber indoor meeting.  

We are in need of some hosts for indoor meets if you would be interested in hosting an indoor meet 

please contact Mark Ackermann. 

Well that's all I have for this month if you have any questions feel free to contact me anytime. 

Mike 
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’A’ Trip Back to…….well, when the ladies started driving……. 

I spotted an article in the September 1980 

Wheelin’ the A that got me onto the subject for 

this month.  The article was written by Gene 

Engle and titled “Thoughts on Lady Drivers.”  He 

had overheard a man at a Wisconsin Rapids 

Meet say, “I’d never let my wife drive my Model 

A.”  Gene was disturbed by this because his wife 

had not only helped to purchase his 1929 Tudor 

and helped in the restoration, but drove it the day 

it first ran.  She used this car, and subsequently 

other Model A’ purchases, for errands, shopping 

and even picking up sand and gravel in the A-

pickup.  She would also be behind the wheel at 

parades, mall showings and long trip tours. 

A Saturday Evening Post article from March 

2017, titled “Selling cars to women in the 1930’s” 

looked at a 1932 marketing report that explained 

why the automobile was appealing to women in 

greater numbers.  That report documented the 

fact that women were not just influencing car-

buying decisions but actu-

ally buying and driving 

cars.  In 1922 Fisher Body 

Corporation started adver-

tising closed bodies.  The 

closed body, nice uphol-

stery, body hardware, 

flower vases, and vanity 

cases were added to cars 

to appeal to women.  

Shorter wheel bases, eas-

ier steering, balloon tires, four-wheel brakes, 

windshield wipers, and eventually car heaters 

increased women’s appeal to owning and driv-

ing.   

Interestingly one article I found in my research 

said that electric vehicles actually appealed more 

to women than the gas-powered cars. They were 

simpler, cleaner, safer and nicer to drive.   No 

cranking, just get in and go.  The article said, 

“Henry Ford’s wife knew this.  Clara Ford appar-

ently wouldn’t drive the Model T.  She stuck to 

her electric car instead, a 1914 Detroit Electric. 

(What her husband made of the fact that she 

wasn’t driving a Ford is lost to history.) 

A 1925 Ford ad titled Your Heritage of Health 

featured a charming image of women driving 

their Model T to meet ladies for a golf outing.  

The ad points out, “A Ford car has been the 

stimulus to thousands of women to lead happi-

er, healthier, more active lives.  It enables them 

to now do things and to go places that had hith-

erto seemed out of the question.  They drive 

this easily-handled car themselves with as 

much confidence and satisfaction as 

men.”  (Karen’s note:  WOW! All by ourselves!  

What a break through!  Love the “hitherto”!) 

Another ad declares, “By owning a Ford car a 

woman can with ease widen her sphere of in-

terests without extra time or effort.  Activities 

that of necessity take her from home may be 

carried on regardless of bad weather and 

roads.  She can accomplish more daily, yet 

easily keep pace with the usual schedule of do-

mestic obligations.” (Karen’s note:  Us ladies 

must always attend to our “domestic obliga-

tions”.) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The ad that ran for a 1926 Ford Tudor (selling 

for $520) and celebrating the “torque tube 

drive” featured a woman driving the car.  The 

picture above was featured in a Model A ad ti-

tled “Smooth riding ease and restful comfort 

make the new Ford an especially good car for  

women to drive.”  Continued on next page... 
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The Wisconsin Chapter Model A Ford Club of 

America has several lady drivers.  The two we 

see at most of the meets are Jan Olsen and Vic-

ki Cooper 

Jan said that she learned to drive the A out of 

self-defense.  Roger and Jan were doing many 

trips in the A and she felt that if something hap-

pened to Roger she better know how to drive the 

car to get help.  After learning to drive and learn-

ing the shifting, it just became fun.  She said that 

she has driven several A’s and she drives both 

their 1928 Roadster as well as the 1931 Pickup.  

She now fearlessly joins our club trips coming 

alone from Racine to many starting spots in 

Waukesha County and beyond.  If there was 

one thing she wished she would have done dif-

ferent was to learn more about what is under the 

hood rather than just the mechanics and skill of 

driving. 

Vicki and Dennis purchased their first Model A 

on a trip to Michigan over 30 years ago.  Vicki 

didn’t learn to drive, though, until about 4 years 

ago when she asked Mike Yokofich to teach her 

when they were at a Rapids Meet.  Now her and 

Dennis have more than one Model A --  a His 

and Hers!  Vicki is quite possessive of ‘Hers’ and 

even uses it for errands.  She gets a chuckle 

from the reaction men have when she is stand-

ing on the running board filling up the tank.  

They are always sure she doesn’t know what 

she is doing! 

Happy motoring ladies! 

We are, historically and hysterically, Karen (and 

Bob) Schmiechen 

Past Events…           

Annual Picnic 

This years annual picnic was well attended, the 

food was great and seeing everyone was even 

better.  Thank you to Mark Ackermann for or-

ganizing the picnic, to Dave & Linda Huenink 

and Jan Olsen for handing the 65th anniver-

sary details, to Bob Schmiechen for taking the 

photos of all the Model’As.  Thank you Sandi 

Davisson for donating part of Bobs collection of 

Model A’s for door prizes. 
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Photos’s from: Bob Schmiechen, Brian Shaw, Mark Ackermann 
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Past Events– Picnic 

65th Anniversary Committee 

Jan Olsen, Linda and Dave Huenink 

Grand Prize Winner K.J  
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Past Events– Picnic 

Chauffer Eddie bringing wife Lorraine and Marlene Stegner. 

Dennis Coopers new truck 

             Art & Sue Blazek’s wrecker 

More photos online at  

Www.wichaptermafca.com under photos. 
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Past Events…          Roaring 20s 

The Roaring 20s Day at Old Falls Village Park in Menomonee Falls was a 

good time, the weather...hot, humid and rainy at times, but we still had a 

nice time.  The depot beer garden otherwise known as “the Speak Easy” 

took us on a trip back to prohibition days.  Suffragette’s marched and fed-

eral agents raided a still encampment with the help of driver Mike Quam.   

We had a nice representation of Henry’s ladies on display, a Pickup, a 

Roadster, a Tudor Sedan, Fordor Sedan, and a Sport Coupe.  Also had 

visits from the Taurmans and the Wackers who spotted the Model A’s from 

the road and stopped.  

Thank you to the Blazeks, Coopers, Gillens, Quams and Schultzs for com-

ing out to share your Model A’s.  Special thank you to the Gillens, who 

brought an easy up tent which saved us from the hot sun and the rain. 

-Sue Quam 

 

A visit from Scott Tilton while we bask in the 

shade. 

Photos by Debbie Gillen and Sue Quam 
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Local artist was painting the Model 

A’s, never got to see the final painting.  
Planning the raid on the still 

More photos online at  

Www.wichaptermafca.com  

under photos. 
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CLASSIFIED ADS: 

Classified ads, such as the ones seen here are free.  To place your ad please contact 
the editor, Sue Quam at 414-491-3260 or by emailing your ad to:  wheelingth-
ea@yahoo.com   Emailing your ad in your own words is best. Ads run for one month 
unless notified to run them again. Ads are due by the 15th of the month. 

FOR SALE: Blue Freeride 110 snowboard ESP  Max weight 95 lbs $70.00  Call Linda 262-670-

4858 

FOR SALE: Black Kemper Atlantis snowboard with men’s size 6 DC black boots $125.00  Call Lin-

da 262-670-4858 

FOR SALE: Restored 1931 Ford Pick Up For Sale. Asking $16,900. 

Owner located in Delafield WI. Contact at 262-490-3498 or email at 

voseg1@gmail.com 

From the Jerry Flynn estate: 

FOR SALE: 1928 Model A, Tudor Sedan.  Older restoration.  Drivable 

condition.  $7,500.  Call Kathy at 262-707-4979.  Email kjbo-

den@yahoo.com 

FOR SALE: 1929 Model A, Tudor Sedan.  Older restoration.  Drivable condition.  $6,500.  Call 

Kathy at 262-707-4979.  Email kjboden@yahoo.com 

FOR SALE: 1944 John Deere Model B tractor.  Tractor is in nice shape, running condition, with a 

mounted cultivator.  $2,500.  Call Kathy at 262-707-4979.  Email kjboden@yahoo.com 

                                                    ——————————————— 

FOR SALE: 1929 Model A Pickup, professional ground-up restoration. $20,000 OBO. Dennis Mack, 

(608) 291-2300.  

FOR SALE: Set of 4 of wireless intercom headsets, can be used as VOX or PTT. $25.  Tony (920) 

478-4541.  

FOR SALE:  1929 Model A Ford Fordor Murray, $28,500 (OBO); Machined Model A Head, $125;  

25 Model A Tools, $50; Running Board, Air Pump, Axle Shaft and many other Model A parts, $100. 

Call Art Carlson (608) 588-2216. 

WANTED: To thank each & every one who helped at the Model A Reunion’s Mechanic Seminar on 

our Model A’s first trip to event. She ran well on way up, but had engine noise. Seminar found it was 

running on 1 cylinder when not under load, running on 3 when under load. Summary was manifold 

leak and possible stuck valve. Thanks again to all who worked on and had great incite on fixing/

finding the problems. Chad & Lynette Peck - cpeck3@frontier.com 



19 

 

 New Membership Application                 

Date__________________ 

 

Name___________________________________________Spouse’sname_________________________ 

Address______________________________________________________________________________ 

City_______________________________________ State_________________  Zip________________ 

Phone(_____)_____________________  

E-Mail____________________________________________________ 

Model A’s_____________________________________________________________________________ 

Send my newsletter via email________    or   US MAIL__________ 

  

Dues for 2021 for the Wisconsin Chapter, MAFCA:  

Receiving the newsletter & roster via the internet is $20.00   

To receive the newsletter and the roster via the US Mail (first class)  

the dues are $40.00   New member applications are approved at the  

monthly Board of Directors meeting, which is the second 

Saturday of the month.  You will receive a welcome letter upon 

approval. Dues include membership only in the  

Wis. Chapter MAFCA until the end of the current calendar year. 
  

Send To: 

New Member Chairperson 

Wisconsin Chapter, MAFCA 

PO Box 26006 

Wauwatosa, WI 53226-0006 

 

** 2021 ** 

Please remember:  

• To contact the club secretary if you have change of address, email address or phone number!  

• Deadline to submit articles and ads is the 15th of each month and emailed to wheelingthea@yahoo.com 

• PLEASE remember to turn in your articles before and after your events.   

• Our photographer can not be at every event, so please take out your cell phones and snap pictures.  

They can very easily be sent to wheelingthea@yahoo.com right from your phone.  All photos are wel-

come and needed! 
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MAIL TO: 

Wheeling the “A” 

Wisconsin Chapter MAFCA 

Marilyn Brojanac, Distribution 

N61 W15975 Beechwood Dr. 

Menomonee Falls. WI 53051 

  

Address Service Requested 

Find us online at  www.wichaptermafca.com and on 

Facebook - WI Chapter MAFCA 


